
OFFICIAL PROCEEDINGS 

GARNER-HAYFIELD-VENTURA COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 

 

     The School Budget Hearing of the Garner-Hayfield-Ventura Community School 

District for the 2019-2020 fiscal year was held on April 15, 2019, in the 

superintendent’s office at the high school building at approximately 12:00 p.m., as 

specified by notice previously published. 

 

     Board members present:  J.  Larkin, by phone the following:  J. Toppin, D. 

Frank, and A. Linahon 

 

     Board members absent:  P. Roberts, S. Watson, and G. Toppin 

 

     At this time the floor was opened for interested persons present to address the 

board concerning the proposed school budget for the 2019-2020 fiscal year.  There 

were no oral objections to the proposed budget at this time, and it was noted that no 

written objections had previously been received.   

 

     Thereafter, there was motion by J. Toppin, second by Linahon, to approve the 

proposed 2017-2018 fiscal year budget for the district.  All voted in favor. 

 

     Motion by Frank, second by Linahon, directing Secretary Schmidt to complete 

the budget and supporting documents and file the same with the appropriate entities. 

 All voted in favor.  

 

     There being no further business to come before the board concerning the School 

Budget Hearing, upon motion by J. Toppin, seconded by Frank, and unanimously 

carried, the meeting was adjourned by Vice-President Larkin at approximately 12:05 

p.m. 

 

Patricia A. Schmidt 

Board Secretary 

 


